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  Welcome
Welcome to the fifth Women’s Engagement newsletter from the Government Equalities Office. Our aim is to provide information about government policy and developments of interest to women, organisations representing the views of women and the voluntary, public and private sectors. We would like to ensure that these newsletters have the widest possible circulation and would ask you to circulate to your networks, colleagues and friends.  Please note details at the end to sign up for regular updates.

The Women’s Engagement team

womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk
[image: image4.png]o

L 4





 In This Issue
News 
2
Voluntary Gender Equality Reporting 
2
2Carer’s Credit


2Funding Announced for Rural Broadband Infrastructure


2Equality


2Equality Duty – specific duties now in force


3Access to Elected Office for People with disabilities


3Teenagers and Girls


3Teen Abuse Campaign


3Body Confidence Teaching Pack Launched


4International News


4Discussing Women’s Issues in Libya


4World Leaders Draw Attention to Central Role of Women’s Political Participation in Democracy


4Other News


4DCLG Leads on Riot Recovery


5Communities and Victims Panel


5Have your say – consultation open now


5New Challenges, New Chances for Adult Learners


5Pass on our newsletter & sign up



News

Voluntary Gender Equality Reporting

On 14th September, the Home Secretary launched “Think, Act, Report” – a voluntary initiative to improve transparency on pay and wider workplace equality issues, to help drive change, including reducing the gender pay gap. This simple framework encourages organisations with 150 or more employees to take a step-by-step approach to identify and address issues around gender equality in workforce or pay structures, and report publicly on their progress. In short: think, act and report. 
Promoting equality of opportunity and equal treatment is crucial to promoting growth, but change will only come when businesses themselves realise the benefits. For more information on how to get involved and to download the promotional toolkit go to: http://homeoffice.gov.uk/equalities/women/women-work/
Carer’s Credit 
Women caring for an ill or disabled friend or relative could be missing out on a credit that protects their basic and additional State Pension in later life. Many people looking after an elderly parent, ill spouse or disabled child do not think of themselves as carers. But if they are giving up their time for 20 hours or more a week to provide unpaid care they could qualify for Carer’s Credit.

Carer’s Credit was introduced in April 2010. It is not a cash sum but means a carer’s future entitlement to State Pension can be protected. It credits their National Insurance record for the time they are caring, helping them to build up qualifying years towards their State Pension. If the carer is getting Carer’s Allowance, or Child Benefit for a child under the age of 12, they will already be getting credits.
Further information can be found on Directgov at: http://www.direct.gov.uk/en/CaringForSomeone/MoneyMatters/DG_10038111
Funding Announced for Rural Broadband Infrastructure  
Just over £363 million in Government investment is set to take broadband to all homes and businesses in England and Scotland. This is part of £530 million of Government investment to ensure that the UK has the best superfast broadband network in Europe by 2015, with 90 per cent of homes and businesses having access to superfast broadband and for everyone in the UK to have access to at least 2Mbps. This is an important development as so many women raised access to broadband during our recent Strengthening Women’s Voices in Government consultation. 
The private sector on its own will take superfast broadband to around two-thirds of UK households and businesses - this funding will be used to help take broadband to the remaining third which is mainly rural and hard-to-reach areas.

For more information visit:  http://www.culture.gov.uk/news/news_stories/8389.aspx
 Equality

Equality Duty – specific duties now in force
The specific duties which support the public sector Equality Duty are now in force. 

From January, public bodies such as hospitals and local authorities will be required to publish information showing how they have considered women in the formulation of their policies and the delivery of their services. 

In April, they will also need to publish their key equality objectives. 

Voluntary and Community Sector organisations will have an important role to play in helping public bodies become more transparent about how they are considering women in their policies and services. The Government Equalities Office is developing a toolkit to help VCS organisations to do this, to help them engage with public bodies, and to hold them to account for their performance on equality. 

Further information is available at: http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/equalities/equality-act/equality-duty/
Access to Elected Office for People with disabilities 

The Government has published its response to the Access to Elected Office for disabled people public consultation which sought views on how to provide extra support for disabled people who are seeking elected office. In the coming months GEO will work with political and disability stakeholders to develop these proposals before making a further announcement. For more information visit: 
http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/media-centre/news/tackling-obstables
Teenagers and Girls 
Teen Abuse Campaign
A campaign to prevent teenagers from becoming victims and perpetrators of abusive relationships is being run by the Home Office over the next three months.  It will encourage teenagers to re-think their views of violence, abuse or controlling behaviour in relationships and direct them to places for help and advice.  

Building on the 2010 campaign this is aimed at girls and boys aged 13-18 and their parents, carers and teachers. It will be seen on TV youth channels (e.g. E4), online TV, websites and social media, cinema and posters in college washrooms and shopping malls.

The campaign is supported by a dedicated website www.direct.gov.uk/thisisabuse for teens which includes advice, discussion forums and debates. We will be running live debates where teens will have the chance to pose their questions on abuse in relationships directly to the expert advisers.  

Support materials are available for download from http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/crime/violence-against-women-girls/teenage-relationship-abuse and you can order free of charge a series of leaflets, posters and postcards from the order line on 0870 241 4680
Body Confidence Teaching Pack Launched

The Government Equalities Office Body Confidence campaign launched a teaching pack to help children understand how the media can alter images to make them unrealistic, as well as the impact of these images on self esteem.

The teaching pack was launched on 30th September in partnership with Media Smart, a not-for-profit company. Primary school teachers will be able to download the materials to structure a lesson specifically tailored to the 10-11 age group, an important stage at a young person’s development.
Pupils will be guided to look carefully at the images they see in order to gain a more realistic perception of what is real and what not. The lessons will explore how and why idealised images in advertising and the media are used to construct particular messages and make people feel a certain way. More information on the learning package and the body confidence campaign is available at: http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/body-confidence  

International News

Discussing Women’s Issues in Libya
Over recent months, the FCO has hosted a series of “Eyewitness” meetings, which sought to improve our understanding of the situation in Libya by focusing on particular regions and on vulnerable groups. On 21st July 2011, FCO held an Eyewitness meeting to discuss the effect of the conflict on women and children. Libyan eyewitnesses were joined by FCO Minister, Alistair Burt, government officials, journalists and human rights organizations.  Attendees at the event heard harrowing stories from doctors working within Benghazi and in refugee camps, and from those studying the long-term psychological impact of the conflict on the children of Libya.

For more information you can visit:

http://www.fco.gov.uk/en/news/latest-news/?id=634086882&view=News 

World Leaders Draw Attention to Central Role of Women’s Political Participation in Democracy
The Home Secretary and Minister for Women and Equalities, Theresa May, visited the United States in September for the 66th session of the UN General Assembly in New York. At the high-level UN Women event, women political leaders strongly called for increasing women’s political participation and decision-making across the world. Stressing that women’s participation is fundamental to democracy and essential to the achievement of sustainable development and peace in all contexts, a joint statement with concrete recommendations on ways to advance women’s political participation will be issued in due course. The Home Secretary also held a number of meetings on equalities in addition to her Home Office portfolio brief. 

http://www.unwomen.org/2011/09/world-leaders-draw-attention-to-central-role-of-womens-political-participation-in-democracy/

Other News
DCLG Leads on Riot Recovery
In August, the Prime Minister asked Eric Pickles, Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, to take the lead in the Recovery work following the public disturbances in early August. 

The priority is to get local communities back on their feet, get businesses up and running again and to make sure nobody is left without a roof over their head. A multi-million package of measures has been made available to help communities, including £10million for immediate clean-up costs and a new £20 million high street support scheme to help affected businesses. On repairing the damages; any individual, homeowner or business that has suffered damage to or loss of their buildings or property as a result of rioting, can seek compensation under the Riot Damages Act, even if uninsured. 

To find out more about Government support for those affected by the recent disturbances at: www.communities.gov.uk/corporate/riotsupport/ 

Communities and Victims Panel
To help understand the causes behind the riots, a new Communities and Victims Panel has been established. For further information about the panel, go to: http://www.dpm.cabinetoffice.gov.uk/news/riot-communities-and-victims-panel-announced-0 


  Have your say – consultation open now

New Challenges, New Chances for Adult Learners 
On 16th August, Further Education, Skills and Lifelong Learning Minister John Hayes MP published consultation proposals on the next stage of reform for the further education and skills sector in England. These seek to maximise the sector’s contribution to economic growth and social renewal.

The proposals follow up the two strategy documents Skills for Sustainable Growth and Investing in Skills for Sustainable Growth that were published last November. The consultation closes on Friday 21st October.  
Full details are available online at www.bis.gov.uk/newchallenges   


Pass on our newsletter & sign up

You can see the past additions of the newsletter by following this link - http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/equalities/womens-equality/womens-newsletter/may-june 

Please pass on our newsletter to anyone you think would be interested. We want to ensure that as wide a range of women and organisations have the chance to receive it.

If you aren’t already signed up to receive copies and would like to, please email womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk with subscribe to newsletter as the subject heading. 

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter please email womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk and put unsubscribe as the subject.
Other useful links
www.equalities.gov.uk
www.unwomenuk.org  

www.equalityhumanrights.com 
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